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November 10, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
The enclosed interlocal agreement, if approved, will allow the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) to continue providing prisoner transport services for the Washington State Department of Corrections/Washington Corrections Center for Women – Purdy. 

The Washington State Department of Corrections (DOC) is responsible for the transportation of any inmates under its supervision.  However, DOC has insufficient equipment and staff to handle the transportation of an ever-increasing number of female inmates.  From 1975 to 2006, DOC and other agencies moved these inmates on the cooperative shuttle system.  The association that governs the cooperative shuttle system notified DOC in early 2007 that it would be discontinuing prisoner transport services effective June 30, 2007, and that DOC would be responsible for transporting prisoners and/or entering into agreements with agencies willing to provide service.

The DOC and King County entered into a contract for these services for the duration of July 1, 2007 through July 1, 2008.  This proposed new contract continues services effective July 1, 2008 and allows for an annual self-renewal until DOC is able to add sufficient staff and equipment to provide prisoner transport services.  The KCSO has the capacity to handle these transports and will continue to use existing equipment and staff to provide these services along existing KCSO transportation routes.  This agreement will not require any additional FTE or equipment expenses, and covers the associated costs, which are totally recoverable by King County.
Over the years, DOC’s need for transportation services has increased from as few as 12 female prisoners annually to more than 500 annually today.  As a result, the transportation has become a significant financial and logistical burden for many of the involved agencies.  This cost-sharing agreement provides essential services at a cost effective rate for all agencies involved. 
Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this legislation, please contact Captain Shawn Ledford, King County Sheriff’s Office Contract Services, at 206-296-4183.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff


Captain Shawn Ledford, Contract Services, King County Sheriff’s Office
